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***PUBLIC STATEMENT*** 

 

Statement of Lt. Governor Molly Gray on Town Meeting Day 

 

Montpelier, Vt. — This morning, Lt. Governor Gray released the following statement on Town 

Meeting Day: 

 

“Today, I wish Vermonters a happy and productive Town Meeting Day! The first Tuesday in 

March, Town Meeting Day, is a special tradition in Vermont and American democracy. Town 

Meeting Day brings Vermonters together in a common meeting place to vote by voice, hand or 

paper ballot and is one the most direct forms of democracy in the world. It’s important we 

recognize Vermont’s continued commitment to democracy and the uniqueness of Town Meeting 

Day, when Vermonters can work directly with their elected government to address local issues and 

discuss future opportunities.”  
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